
From: daniel page
Sent: 8/08/2025 7:17:27 AM
To: Council Northernbeaches Mailbox
Subject: TRIMMED: Fwd: MOD2025/0390
Attachments: Warriewood Community Centre - Letter Mod_2025_0390.pdf;

Resending

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: daniel page >
Date: Mon, 4 Aug 2025, 8:46 pm
Subject: MOD2025/0390
To: <Council@northernbeaches.com.au>

Please find attached a Submission letter for the latest Mod submission for this project.

Many thanks
Daniel Page
12 Lowanna St
BELROSE



Daniel Page 

12 Lowanna St 

 BELROSE NSW 2085 

Re: Section 4.55(1A) to Modify Development Consent 2021/ 0199 for Demolition Works and 

construction of a community centre with associated parking and landscaping 

Attention: General manager  

Northern Beaches Council  

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I have some concerns with the way this development has been constructed. DA 2021/0199 and Mod 

2025/0390. 

It has been brought to my attention that the contractor (Belmadar) and Plumber (Smart Plumbing) on 

site has not ordered and installed the correct Stormwater treatment systems as detailed in the 

drawings and the council conditions and further to this have not requested a formal review of the 

alternative system through the original Stormwater engineer (Warren Smith & Partners), certifier or 

the client (being Council on this occasion). 

It is extremely concerning when council themselves do not adhere to their own conditional consents 

and allow such environmentally sensitive systems to be removed or swapped with no regard to an 

official approval process.  

The current modification is referencing the for-construction engineering drawings which are as per 

the original DA with no changes being made to reflect what has been swapped or not installed on site. 

This drawing is therefore misleading, incorrect and inaccurate. 

The current drainage works should be fully reviewed and approved prior to the granting of any 

Occupation Certificate. If it is found that the system is non-compliant or does not fully conform to the 

council water quality objectives, then rectification works and or replacement of the systems with the 

correctly specified products undertaken or conditioned to be undertaken as part of the mod. 

It is in council’s best interest for all compliance checks to be transparent. 

Below is a summary of the documents that I have reviewed for the project and the specific conditions 

and the various products that have not been installed. 

The current project is in direct contradiction of the approved for-construction engineering drawing , 

engineers certificate and of condition 29 amongst others. 

 



 

 

 






